	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2019/5819/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Josh Lawlor


	62 Fleet Road

London

NW3 2QT

	Proposal(s)

	Erection of mansard roof extension.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	0

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	0
2
0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	Two comments were received, one of which from a neighbouring residents. The comments are summarised as:
1. As the immediate neighbour, my major concern is any future noise caused by the new living area next to my bedrooms on the top floor.  Concern that the new extension will be fully sound insulated in accordance with current building regulations. 
2. Concern about the date when the 'Party Wall Act', 1996, survey of the neighbours' house at no. 60 will take place.  How will any guarantees concerning associated damage to 60 Fleet Road be carried out?
3. If Planning Permission is accepted, when will work begin?

4. Construction noise will be kept to a minimum and not start before 08.30 on weekdays nor carried out at weekends.
5. Whilst improvements to residences are always to be encouraged, the location of this application causes concerns due to the busy Transit traffic nature of fleet Road. Could the owner developer please provide an environmental impact study to highlight how they plan to minimise impact on a single lane road which carries large amounts of traffic through to Southend Green and upper Hampstead.
Officer response to the above points 1-5:

1. Sound insulation will need to be incorporated into the construction in order to comply with the relevant building regulations
2. The part wall survey would not be a material planning consideration in the determination of the application. Damage to neighbouring properties is also a part wall matter.
3. Planning permission can be implemented within 3 years of the decision date
4. Noise from demolition and construction works is subject to control under the Control of Pollution Act 1974. You must carry out any building works that can be heard at the boundary of the site only between 08.00 and 18.00 hours Monday to Friday and 08.00 to 13.00 on Saturday and not at all on Sundays and Public Holidays. You must secure the approval of the Council's Noise and Licensing Enforcement Team prior to undertaking such activities outside these hours.
5. An environmental impact assessment is not necessary for this application. The approval does not authorise the use of the public highway.  Any requirement to use the public highway, such as for hoardings, temporary road closures and suspension of parking bays, will be subject to approval of relevant licence from the Council's Streetworks Authorisations & Compliance Team London Borough of Camden 5 Pancras Square c/o Town Hall, Judd Street London WC1H 9JE  (Tel. No 020 7974 4444) .  

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


